
PARISH LIBRARY: 
You are encouraged to read books in the library, please record on the loan 

sheet what book you have borrowed and please record when you return it. 

It is great that parishioners browse the library.  It would be very helpful if you 

could put the book back in the correct place when browsing. To make this 

easier the library has been re-sorted so its in alpha, numeric order. Thus A-Z 

with each book having a number within that alpha series. 

 

Also we are happy to expand the library however this does not mean that 

we are the place to leave family bibles or old books. Please we only need 

books published from 2010 or New Zealand relevant religious books. Your  

assistance in this area would be appreciated as every year we are faced 

with disposing of these books. 

 

LOVERS FOR LIFE –Engaged couples weekend:   
Please enrol as soon as you can for your pre-marriage course in Hamil-

ton  Weekend Course   16-17 Feb, 2019.  Contact Joe Hogan, Marriage and 

Family Life Animator - joeh@cdh.org.nz - 027 742 4466. 

 

DONATIONS TO THE PARISH:   
If you wish to make a donation, there is a Eftpos machine in the STM Church 

foyer.   

Donations of $5, $10 or $15  or you can nominate an amount.   

If you wish to use envelopes or bank automatic direct debit, please contact 

the office to arrange.   Thank you for your support. 

 
TAURANGA SACRED HEART COLLEGE OLD BOYS’ REUNION: 
To be held at  RSA Maunganui Rd, Mt Maunganui on Thurs, 14 Feb from 5:30 

pm RSVP by 12 Feb to sartorial@kinect.co.nz or Kerry Morley 027 270 3528, 

Ashley Hayes  021 634 786,  Chris Rejthar  027 498 6441. 

 

PARISH OFFICE:   
The parish office will be closed on Mon, 28 Jan and Wed, 6 Feb 2019. 

 

 

 

 
3rd Sunday in Ordinary Time, 27 January 2019 

 
 

 

THE ALPHA COURSE   
 

Starting on Tuesday 12 February at 7pm.  

The best way to invite is by ‘personal  

invitation’.  God wants to pour His love 

into everyone’s heart.   

The greatest joy is to see this happen on 

‘ALPHA ‘.  Be inspired to pray for and  

invite someone.  If you’ve never  

experienced Alpha yourself,  

COME & SEE.   

For more information or to register your 

interest  Contact Heidi 5754807 Ext 6 or 

email: pastoral@allsaintsbythesea.nz   

You can also register on the parish  

website under EVENTS. 

 

 

 

HOSPITALITY SUNDAY 
Is next Sunday, 3 February.  There will be a sausage sizzle and ice blocks for 

the children.  We are in need of HELPERS—to set up, serve and clean up.  

Please offer to assist.  This would be very much appreciated, thank you. 

 

 

IN ADVANCE—HOSPITAL SUNDAY ON Sunday, 17 February):   
THEME:  Sandwiches/piklets.   To assist with catering, we are asking for  

people to provide a plate of sandwiches or piklets (on the 17th). Please put 

your name on the sheet in the STM Church foyer or email:   

admin@allsaintsbythesea.nz    if you are able to assist.  Thank you. 

 

 

For Diocesan information check out www.newsletter.cdh.nz 

Papamoa Coast 

NEW WEBSITE:  www.allsaintsbythesea.nz 
Parish Priest:  Fr Stuart Young;  EM pp@allsaintsbythesea.nz  
Assistant Priest:  Fr Prakash Somu;  EM ap@allsaintsbythesea.nz 
17 Gloucester Rd, Mt Maunganui 3116.   Ph 07 575 4807  (Parish office Ex 2) 
EM:  admin@allsaintsbythesea.nz  Office hours:  9am to 12 noon Mon to Fri  
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YOUTH WORKER VACANCY: 

We have advertised through the Catholic network, internationally & nationally, 

regrettably without success for the position of a youth worker to run youth  

programmes in the parish and Young Vinnies in the STM School.  This could be 

a part time job or split into two roles.  The position/s are reimbursed on an  

hourly rate (negotiable). 

Applicants should be actively living out their faith and keen to share it and be 

encouraging in developing our young people’s faith and participation in the 

mission of the Church.  If interested, contact Fr Stuart Young  

EM  pp@allsaintsbythesea.nz 

 

 

BAPTISM: 

We welcome into the Catholic faith Isla Tunney who is receiving the  

Sacrament of Baptism of this weekend.   

 

 

BAPTISM COURSE: 

A Baptism course will be held at STM Church complex on Mon, 4 Feb from 7pm 

to 8.30pm.  If you have a child under the age of 8 and wish to have him or her  

Baptised, then please register at the parish office, either by phone or email. 

 

 

ALL USERS OF COMPLEX:   

Please ensure that lights are turned off, air con is off and doors are closed/

locked when leaving. 

 

 

PARISH PICNIC:   

Note this date in your diaries … St Patrick’s Day, 17 March 2019.  There will be 

Mass at 11.30am at St Patrick’s Church, Te Puke followed by a parish picnic 

and games.  More details to follow at a later date. 

 

 

THANK YOU TO NZ COMMUNITY TRUST: 

We express our appreciation to NZ Community Trust for their financial support 

in assisting with the funding to repair the STM Church ceiling sarking.   

 

 

READINGS FOR 4th Sunday in Ordinary Time, (Year C)  

3 Feb 2019:   

1. Jeremiah 1:4-5, 17-19  2.  1 Corinthians 12:31-13:13 
GOSPEL:  Luke 4:21-30 
 

IF YOU ARE  ADMITTED TO TAURANGA HOSPITAL: 

Please register that you are a Roman Catholic at the  

admission desk and a Hospital Chaplain will visit you. 

 

ARE YOU HOUSEBOUND?  If you are unable to attend Mass, 

and would like to receive a visit from the clergy, please  

contact the parish office to arrange.  Ph 07 575 4807 Ex 2. 

 

GIVING BACK PROGRAM 

If you require a meal, or know someone who needs a meal 

or two, please help yourself to a frozen meal.  These are 

available to those in need.  The freezer is located in the  

library area. 

 

MEALS FOR THE FREEZER:   

If you are able and would like to contribute a meal to the 

Giving Back program, please take a plastic container in the 

STM church foyer, label the contents, date it and return the 

meal to the parish freezer.  Thank you for your support. 

 

MASS INTENTIONS:   

If you wish to have a Mass offered, please fill in the card in 

the Church foyer (in plastic wall stand) and hand into the 

office.  Alternatively, phone the office to arrange.   

Mass offering envelopes are available also.   

It is preferable to pre-book a Mass intention as this  

eliminates the date being unavailable at short notice.   

Please be aware that the Mass will be offered as per the  

intention (on the Mass card).  However, these may not  

always be announced.  Please be assured that the Mass has 

been offered by the Priest.   

Also, please note that Mass intentions are usually not  

available on Sunday Masses.   

 

SUNDAY  
MASS TIMES 

 
Mt Maunganui 
9.30am & 5pm  

 
Te Puke 

Saturday Vigil  5pm 
 

WEEKDAY  
MASS TIMES 

 
Monday 
9am Mt 

 
Tuesday 
9am Mt  

 
Wednesday 

9am Mt 
 

Thursday 
9am Mt  & 
9am TP 

 
Friday 
9am Mt 

 
LITURGIES 

 

Tuesday 
9am Te Puke 

(Liturgy of Word & 
Holy Communion) 

 
Saturday 

9am Rosary Mt 
 
 

SACRAMENT 
ANOINTING  
4 Apr, 8 Aug,  

12 Dec , 11am 
 
 

RECONCILIATION 
Wed to Friday (Mt)  
8.30am to 8.45am. 

Sat (TePuke) 
4:30pm 

 
Maketu                

Maori Mass  
2nd Sunday 

11.30am 
3rd Sunday  Liturgy  

service 11.30am  

 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THIS WEEK: 

 

Mon     

Tues    

Wed      

Thurs      

Fri     

Sat & Sun     All Saints by the Sea Parish  


